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 Hard to believe August has officially arrived, and we are now moving brisk-
ly through the second half of 2023. Soon both children and educators will be 
headed back to school for another fall semester, major league baseball 
teams still in contention will be pulling out all the stops to make a run to the 
World Series, and the sights and sounds of spectacular tackles and catches 
on football fields across the country will excite and entertain us for another 
season. 

 Meanwhile, here at Berkeley Hills it feels like we’re hitting our 2023 stride. 
I can’t wait to see what the rest of the year brings for us around the club-
house, on the golf course, and down at the tennis and pickleball courts. And 

we’ve got some big, fun and friendly competitions to look forward to this month, with the Men’s Club 
Championship taking place August 11th - 13th and the Summer Pickleball League Playoffs each ramping 
up to crown some new 2023 Berkeley Hills Champions! 

 Additionally this month, we’ve added two nine-hole weekday golf activities to the calendar. On August 
22nd, in conjunction with Taco Tuesday we'll be having a “Three Clubs and a Putter” Challenge, where 2-
person teams will play a shamble format and see how low they can go with some arrows removed from 
their respective quivers. Then on Thursday, August 31st, we’ll close out the month with a Couples Golf 
“Twilighters” Scramble, where the Golf Shop will pair up couples into 4-person teams for some friendly 
evening camaraderie and competition. Regardless of whether you are a beginner or a seasoned player, 
carve out some time in your schedule to join us for these upcoming fun-filled events! 

 Now, as I reach the mid-point of this month’s column, you may be curious about the photo inserted 
behind the text. Well, in consideration of some of the impactful changes that have been happening at 
Berkeley Hills this year, I wanted to highlight the role both the rearview mirror and the windshield seen in 
the background photo will play in helping us determine our future direction as a club. 

 Too often we humans tend to become mired in reliving the events of times gone by, and permit old 
experiences to prohibit our embracing of new opportunities. In contrast, we should take a page from the 
advice of 20th century theologian & author Warren Wiersbe, who stated that, “People do not move ahead 
by looking in the rearview mirror. The past is a rudder to guide us, not an anchor to drag us.” 

 For some additional perspective, motivational speakers and life coaches highlight that the size of the 
car windshield is substantially larger than the rearview mirror, emphasizing the direction in which our 
eyes and attention should be primarily focused as we navigate the highways and byways of life. And as 
we look through that metaphorical glass at future possibilities, we must also be willing to accept that there 
will surely be some dirt and mud and likely a few splattered bugs that we run into along the way to our 
ultimate destination. Or, as billionaire Warren Buffett once said, “In the business world, the rearview mir-
ror is always cleaner than the windshield!” 

 As we navigate through the days ahead, I hope each of you share the sense of optimism both myself 
and the Board of Governors feel regarding the next chapter to be written in Berkeley’s history. We are  
excited to see the energy and fresh perspective Director of Golf Keith Roberts will bring to his role as he 
guides future golf operations. And we also embrace tackling the challenges involved in mapping out the 
best path forward for the club operationally and strategically, in order to bring about the improvements on 
the golf course, around the clubhouse and at the racquet complex that will enhance your member experi-
ence. As always, thank you for your support of Berkeley Hills. Let’s enjoy this journey together! 
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Patrick 
Patrick Buhrmann, PGA 
General Manager 
Berkeley Hills Country Club 
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 What a wonderful month July was for growing grass. The winter-damaged 
areas of turf on the edges of some greens that needed to heal have finally 
begun to spread out in response to the warm temperatures mixed with con-
sistent rain. Some areas have completely grown back, and some are on the 
way. If you look closely, you can see the grass runners spreading a little more 
every day 

 While there may still be more patching to do, we are letting the existing turf 
grow in as much as possible. At the end of the summer, we will then identify 
any remaining bare areas not likely to grow in before winter dormancy and 
patch them then if necessary. 

 Now, you may have noticed a few areas near the greens edges where 
we expanded them outside the existing cavity during resurfacing last year 
that have thinned somewhat during the wet weeks of the summer. We are 
monitoring those areas to determine if the water isn’t draining away quickly 
enough, and we may have to add what’s called a “smiley” drain to help 
those spots stay drier in the future during periods of high rainfall. 

 In more great July developments, I’m happy to report that the speed of 
the greens is here and they are running great! I apologize that I was two 
weeks off my initial estimate on when they’d round into the shape I’ve been 
looking for.  

 If you noticed, we began a light weekly verticut in July to help prevent 
grain from building in the greens. When we verticut greens we put special 
reels on the mowers that slice through the grass vertically, thinning out the 
leaf blade and helping to eliminate grain. Grain refers to the direction the 
grass wants to grow towards, which can influence the roll of your ball. Real-
ly grainy greens tend to produce a slower, bouncier roll, and a lot of cross-

grain is what makes the ball break a different direction against the slope of the green. Now that we have 
the greens where we want them and we’re into August, each week we will slowly raise the height of the 
greens to get to the winter height by the end of September while maintaining smoothness and speed. 
When done correctly, you should not see much, if any drop off in the quality of the roll.  

 As for the rest of the course, I could not be happier with where we’re at after a challenging spring and 
early summer. But that doesn’t mean the work will stop. In July we rented a trencher and a concrete saw 
to lay new drainage off the front right side of #12 green (the old drainage had been damaged by tree root 
encroachment). That area will be draining much better in the future, and your up-and-downs should get a 
little easier.  We’re also keeping an eye on some of the bunker edges that we sodded with Zoysia where 
the sod has struggled to take hold in the straight-sand base soil. We will keep an eye on those spots, and 
if they need to be re-patched, we will do it during the fall while the roots are still growing and the slightly 
cooler conditions are a little better for the Zoysia to take 

 It’s great seeing everyone out enjoying the course. As always, ff you have any questions, please ask.                           

                                   
    

 

Chris 
Chris Purvis, GCSAA 
Superintendent 
Berkeley Hills Country Club 



 

 Members of Berkeley Hills Country Club, thank you for allowing me to be 
your next Director of Golf. While this position is a dream come true for me, 
the road here has been a long and adventurous one. 
 In the early 90’s, I played a Georgia Open qualifier at Berkeley Hills.  Be-
ing a farm boy from central Georgia growing up on municipal courses, I fell 
immediately in love with Berkeley and the country club atmosphere. 

 A few years later, while attending West Georgia College in Carrolton I met my wife of now 26 years.  
Since she lived in Gwinnett County, I decided to find a job near her so we could be married.  One week-
end in 1997 on the trip home to Carrollton I was passing Beaver Ruin and the fond memories of Berkeley 
were once again triggered in my mind.  I called the club to inquire about a job and Scott Hinkley, the 
Head Pro at the time, answered the phone. After a short conversation, he said he needed an assistant 
golf pro and hired me. Once I started at the club and met the members, my love affair with Berkeley be-
gan. I ended up worked at Berkeley Hills from 1997-2005. That was a busy and exciting time, as I got 
married, earned my PGA Class A Membership, and became a father to our first two children.  
 In 2005, realizing the time had come to expand my career horizons, I left Berkeley Hills and moved to 
Northwood Country Club, which provided a great opportunity to experience how a contemporary area 
club ran their operations. During that time my wife and I also welcomed our third child into the world.  
 From Northwood I would move on to experience life on the “other side of the counter” outside of the 
golf business for a few years, but my love for the industry and the people eventually brought me back, 
first managing the golf retail operations for Dick’s Sporting Goods, then later serving six years as the 
Head Golf Professional for Bear’s Best Atlanta. 
 In February of 2020 after leaving Bear’s, I was looking to embrace a new challenge. Little did I know it 
would come in the form of a reunion at Berkeley Hills. But then I heard that Shawn had an opening on his 
staff, and after giving it some thought I decided to reach out and see if I could provide some assistance. 
In all my years away from Berkeley I had never lost my affinity for the club and the membership, and was 
blessed to have the opportunity to return when Shawn offered me a position. I’m grateful to Shawn for 
bringing me back into the Berkeley fold, and would like to acknowledge his hard work and dedication to 
the club over many years of service. 
 And now, here we are three years later, heading into a new chapter for golf operations at Berkeley 
Hills. I look forward to continuing to serve our membership and being the “Keith” you’ve always known, 
but in an expanded role that will permit me to make some adjustments and enhancements to our opera-
tion that I’ve wanted to see for some time, based on feedback received from so many of you over the 
years. I’m excited to work with our golf associations, committees and the Board to make the sort of im-
pactful changes that will benefit our golfers. 
 Freshening up the tournament program is an area of focus, and as new events and upgrades to cur-
rent ones are introduced, I will be listening for your feedback on what you like and what you’d like to see 
enhanced. I’ll also be implementing some changes to how we staff and operate the golf shop and outside 
services, with a focus on every staff member becoming more engaged with the membership. 
 My ultimate goal is to deliver to each member the best golf experience our team can provide, and to 
deliver it consistently. My door is always open, so please feel welcome to visit anytime to discuss any-
thing and everything. And thank you again for the opportunity to serve as your Director of Golf. 
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Keith 
Keith Roberts, PGA 
Director of Golf 
Berkeley Hills Country Club 
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MEMBER-MEMBER REVIEW 
 July 22nd & 23rd saw the annual playing of the Men’s Member-Member Championship. The 
weather was warm and the competition was up to its customary high standard. The team of 
Liam Tice & Charles Kyle had to go to a playoff on #18 against Brian Kelleher & Bubba Gwyn 
to etch out the Gross Championship title, while Bob Kontur & Ryan Pearcy held on down the 
stretch for a slim one-stroke victory in claiming the Net Championship. 
 Congratulation to all the winners, and thanks to everyone who made this year’s 2023 Men’s 
Member-Member another one for the history books! 

GROSS CHAMPIONS 
 

 

Liam Tice / Charles Kyle...218* 
*won in playoff 

NET CHAMPIONS 
 

 

Bob Kontur / Ryan Pearcy...207 

PRESIDENT’S (NET) 
 

 

1st. Matt Kubis / Richard Ryan...213* 
*tiebreaker 

2nd. Brian Kelleher / Bubba Gwyn...213 
3rd. Tom Harvey / Mark Barnes...214 

CLOSE UPS - ROUND 1 
 

 

#4 Saturday - Jeff Pierce - 8’6” 

#8 Saturday - Murray Gray - 3’3” 

#11 Saturday - Ben LaPointe - 3’7” 

#14 Saturday - Randy Partridge - 5’8” 

Kyle & Tice 

WANAMAKER (NET) 
 

 

1st. Pete Schmidt / Stephen Haupt...215 
2. Kyle Beauchamp / Tyler Biringer...216 

3. Jay Sanders / Chris Hogan...218 
 

RYDER (NET) 
 

 

1st. Andrew Ishoy / Pat Ludeman...217* 
*tiebreaker 

2nd. Tommy Partridge / Randy Partridge...217 
3rd. Tucker Lansing / Greg Hall...218 

CLARET (NET) 
 

 

1st. Matt Strojan / Casey Joseph...208 
2nd. Paul Lukacs / John Williams...209 
3rd. Tracy Walkup / David Haas...211 

 

CLOSE UPS - ROUND 2 
 

 

#4 Saturday - Richard Ryan - 15’7” 

#8 Saturday - Lee Fontaine - 3’1” 

#11 Saturday - Ben LaPointe - 6’7” 

#14 Saturday - Randy Partridge - 5’4” 

Kontur & Pearcy Ryan & Kubis Ludeman & Ishoy 
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UPCOMING GOLF SCHEDULE 
 

August 
 

July 31st - August 1st...SJGT Championship 
August 9th...BHSGA Interclub Match vs. Rivermont 

August 10th...WGA 9-Hole Ringer (Round 1) 
August 11th - 13th...Men’s Club Championship 
August 17th...WGA 9-Hole Ringer (Round 2) 
August 19th...WGA 18-Hole Ringer (Round 1) 

August 22nd...Three Clubs And A Putter 
August 26th...WGA 18-Hole Ringer (Round 2) 

August 26th - 27th...Men’s Gross Match Play Championship 
August 31st…”Twilighters” Couples Golf 
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BHSMGA UPDATE 
NASMGA 

Schedule 2023 

Monday, August 21st 
Fairways of Canton 

TBD 
 
 

Thursday, September 14th 
C.C. of Roswell 

2-Man Team 
 
 

Wednesday, October 11th 
Woodmont 

Stroke Play Championship  

 

BHCC Weekday Senior Schedule for 2023 

September 6th…..Weekday Senior Club Championship 
October 11th-12th…..Senior Ringer Tournament  

December 6th…..Senior Santa Claus Tournament 
 

Berkeley Seniors  
2023 Match Play 

August 9th…..Home vs. Rivermont 

 Sept. 12th…..Away vs. Brookfield 
 

UPDATE 

It was a great month for the Berkeley 
Hills Senior Match Play team. We 
took 14 out of 18 possible points 
against Eagle Watch on our home 
course. That put us in first place in 
our division. There were some great 
performances and scores. The teams 
of Mark Carrier / John Forbes, Mike 
Black / Ken Webb and Paul Spofford / 
Paul White took all 3 of their points. 
The team of Paul Dillon / Dave Ferrari 
took 2 1/2 points, while the team of 
Rick O’Dom / Barry Lakas took 2 
points. Well done, guys! 

The team also had a great day at In-
dian Hills CC, taking 9 1/2 points out 
of a possible 18. None of our players 
were shut out, with all six teams con-
tributing to the 9 1/2 point total. Spe-
cial recognition for the team of Ed Od-
mark / Barry Lakas who went 3-0, and 
the teams of Mark Barnes / John 
Forbes and Paul White / Russ Cod-
dington going 2-1. Great playing! 

 One Day Member-Guest / Member-Member Recap  

This fun event held in July featured a two-man shamble format, 
and we had a nice turnout with 18 teams participating. George 
Cothran and Rick O’Dom took 1st place with an impressive net 
64. Paul Spofford and Gary Laney tied for 2nd with Rick Donat 
and John Cahill. Tied for 3rd were the teams of Rawd McArthur 
and Charlie Brady, Ed Odmark and Mark Carrier, Jim and Mike 
Williams, and Jay Leedy and Michael Stubblefield. Closest-to-
the-Pin winners were Paul Spofford and Mark Carrier. Thanks to 
everyone who participated, and congratulations to the winners! 

 

- BHSMGA SPECIAL OFFER - 
 

Berkeley Hills senior golfers 50 and older can join the Berke-
ley Hills Senior Men’s Golf Association and your membership 
will include access to all remaining 2023 events, and all 2024 
events next year...that means you can participate in the three 
remaining North Atlanta Senior Men’s Golf Association Tour-
naments, play on the Berkeley Hills Senior Match Play Team, 
and play in our Senior Weekday Tournaments at a discount! 

Applications are available in the Golf Shop...Sign up today! 

    NASMGA RESULTS 

Berkeley seniors continue to fare well at the 2023 NASMGA 
events. There was a large turnout of about 120 players at White 
Columns. Rick O’Dom and his team placed 1st, and Rick shot 
75! Ed Odmark’s team came in 7th, and Harvey Gammon’s 
team placed 8th. There were 28 total teams for the event, with 
11 players from Berkeley Hills participating.  
The tournament at Atlanta National had 25 teams, and Tom 
Harvey and Tod Senne’s team placed 2nd. Mike Black’s team 
finished 3rd, and Paul Dillon’s team placed 4th. Congratulations 
to all the winners. These events are a great chance to experi-
ence some of the other courses in the area. Take note of the 
remaining tournaments on this year’s schedule and be sure to 
check them out.  
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WGA NEWS 

Berkeley Hills welcomed ladies 
from several area clubs to the 

TARA Tournament on July 27th, 
where 26 players competed in an 

individual cat fight format. 
 

Flight winners included Maria 
Morkem, Ethel Sales, Christine 
Houk, Barbara Bowers, Delicia 

Reynolds and Shannon Johnson.  
 

Congratulations to the winners, 
and thanks to all our BHCC players 

who supported the event! 



 

2023 Fall ALTA Women’s / Men’s / Mixed Tennis  
(tentative levels) 

B-3 Women...Jennifer Scales...Tuesday @ 10am 
C-3 Women...Marilyn Zalatan...Tuesday @ 10am 

B-9 Women...Wanda Bennewitz...Tuesday @ 10am 
B-2 Women...Suzanne Smith...Thursday @ 9:30am 

B-5 Men...Gary Robinson...Saturday @ 9am 
B-2 Women...Laurie Bauer...Sunday @ 1pm 

C-2 Women...RoseMarie Odom...Sunday @ 1pm 

ALTA Tennis Calendar - Important Fall Dates 

Thursday, August 24th...Schedules Available & Add-On Period 
Tuesday, September 5th...Tuesday Senior Women Begin Play 

Thursday, September 7th...Thursday Women Begin Play 
Saturday, September 9th...Saturday Men Begin Play 

Sunday, September 10th...Sunday Women Begin Play 
Monday, September 18th...Winter League Registration Opens 

  

 

HITTING THE COURTS 
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          TUESDAY 
                               August 1st 

 

9am-11am…Complimentary Entry 
Fee 

Ladies, join us for a fun & competitive 
morning on the courts, open to play-

ers of all levels. 
 

We’ll mix and match players with a 
focus on friendly and fun competi-
tion, with music to keep your feet 

moving! 

 

To Sign Up, Email Todd Today! 

 

tennis@berkeleyhillscc.org 

 

SUMMER ALTA UPDATE 

Congratulations to the Berkeley Hills Summer 
ALTA teams. All four teams are heading to the 
post-season to try and win the City Champion-
ship at their respective levels, and our two ladies 
teams both won their divisions! 

The ladies A Team was captained by Susie 
Duke & Laurie Bauer, and the C Team was cap-
tained by Estella Ryan & Susie O’Dom.  

Meanwhile, the mixed C Team, captained by Lee 
& JoAnne Smith, placed 2nd in their division, 

Finally, the men’s team also placed 2nd in their 
division. 

Great playing this summer, everyone! 

 

 

 

 

 

Women’s Fall USTA 65+ 
 

Registration Closes 
September 11th 

 

Play Begins Friday, 
September 22nd @ 10am 

 

USTA WINTER 
LEAGUE 

REGISTRATION 
OPENS IN AUGUST 

WINTER TEAM CAPTAINS, 
PLEASE CONTACT YOUR 
PLAYERS AND CONFIRM 

THEIR POSITION FOR YOUR 
WINTER ROSTERS! 
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I’ll see you on the courts! 

Todd 
Todd Assini, USPTA 
Director of Tennis 
Berkeley Hills C.C. 

COURT RESERVATION & GUEST POLICY 

Þ Call the Tennis Shop at 770.449.8656 
Þ E-Mail the Tennis Shop at tennis@berkeleyhillscc.org 

Þ Text Todd at 770.634.5002 

Please remember to check in your guests with Todd, including chil-
dren who are playing. Tennis guest fee is $5 per player.   

 

LESSONS & BALL MACHINE RENTAL 

Þ Private and Group Lessons Available 
Þ Purchase a 6-Lesson Package and Receive a Complimentary              

7th Lesson 
Þ Ball Machine Rental Rate - $20 Per Hour 

SAVE 
YOUR OLD 

TENNIS 
BALLS!!! 

Put them in the 
recycle bin in 

the Tennis Shop, 
and we will do-

nate them to 
charitable or-
ganizations 

who use them 
in their outreach 

programs!  
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FUN ON THE COURTS 
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PICKLEBALL LEAGUE 
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POOL OPERATION NOTICE for AUGUST 

The pool will remain open Tuesday - Sunday in August, but lifeguards will only 
be available and present Saturdays & Sundays once children return to school 

on August 2nd. When lifeguards are not present, only adults and accompanied 
children may enter the pool complex, and children who are swimming must be 

observed at all times by a parent or guardian. 
 

The Barracuda Poolside Café will be staffed on Saturdays and Sundays. 
Weekday staffing will depend on member usage and server availability.  

 

In the event the Café is not staffed wen you are visiting the pool, you may call 
the Mixed Grill at 770.448.8353, xt. 2236, and a server will assist in taking your 

order and bringing it to you at the pool. 

Our 
4th Of July 
Pool Party 

Was A Holiday 
Blast! 
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SAVE THE DATE!!! 

We’ll be putting a bow on the summer pool season with our 
Labor Day Pool Party coming up on September 4th...stay tuned for 

more details and make plans to join us for an awesome 
        summer-ending soiree!    
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Berkeley Hills is excited to welcome the following new members 
who joined our club family in July! 

Randy Finch 

Andrew & Allison Wilensky 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Showcasing 
Berkeley At 
The 18-Hole 

Member Guest! 
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We Caught Some 
Big Fish And Had 
An Even Bigger 

Time At Our 
Member Fishing 

Tournament! 
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WE’RE EXTENDING 

OUR SPRING / SUMMER 

GOLF & SOCIAL 

PROMOTIONS FOR ONE 

MORE MONTH...INVITE A 

NEW MEMBER TO 

BERKELEY HILLS 

IN AUGUST! 
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 Ted Wyerman 
President 

Richard Ryan 
Vice-President 

Richard Pentecost 
Treasurer 

David Anderson 
Secretary 

Chad Kunstel 
Grounds & Membership 

 

CLUB STAFF 
Patrick Buhrmann, PGA 

General Manager 

Keith Roberts, PGA 
Director of Golf 

Todd Assini, USPTA 
Director of Tennis 

Chris Purvis, GCSAA 
Superintendent 

Matis Armstrong 
Clubhouse Manager 

Angela Howard 
Catering Director 

David Houff 
Executive Chef 

Chantel Morgan 
Membership Director 

Jennifer McDaniel 
Finance Manager 
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2300 Pond Road 
Duluth, GA 30096 

 

Andrew Miller 
Golf 

Carl Newton 
House & Membership  

Keith Royal 
Pickleball / Tennis  / Swim 

Cliff Leach 
Finance & House 

Pat Ludeman 
Ex-Officio 

 


